
Hannawa Building Corp. 
P.O. Box 67 

Hannawa Falls, NY 13647 
Phone: (315) 265-3535 

 
March 22, 2022 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary  
New York State Public Service Commission  
3 Empire State Plaza  
Albany, New York 12223-1350  
 
 
Re: Case 21-W-0506 – Minor Rate Filing of Hannawa Building Corp. to Increase Its Total 
Annual Revenues by about $14,907 or 149.1% and Request to Convert Its Tariff Schedule to 
an Electronic Format.  
 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips:  
 

On March 17, 2022, the New York State Public Service Commission (Commission) issued 
an Order Approving New Tariff and Rates in the above-referenced proceeding. The Commission, in 
Ordering Clause No. 1, directed Hannawa Building Corp. (The Company) to file revised Leaf No. 
12, on not less than five days’ notice, to become effective April 1, 2022.  In addition, Ordering 
Clause No. 2 directed filing of Escrow Account Statement No. 2, on not less than five days’ notice 
to become effective April 1, 2022.   
 

Accordingly, enclosed for filing are First Revised Leaf No. 12 and the Escrow Statement 
No. 2, as directed, to become effective on April 1, 2022.  

 
The requirements for newspaper publication regarding the enclosed amendments have been 

waived pursuant to Ordering Clause No. 3 of the above Order.  The Company will notify its 
customers by mail of the Commission determination and file a copy of said notice pursuant to 
Ordering Clause No. 4.  
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
        /s/ 
 

Rodger Hazen 
Hannawa Building Corp. 

 
Enc. 

 

 Received: 03/22/2022 


